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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES

Monday, August 6, 2007
8:00 a.m.

Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Board

Lawrence, MA  01840

Members Present:
Peter Matthews, Chair


Charles LoPiano, Donna Gambon, Shirley Callan
Members Absent:

Pedro Arce, Mike Sweeney, Karen Sawyer, Sal Lupoli

Staff Present:

Fred Carberry, Betty Kirk, Chris Shannon, Mary Kivell

Guests Present:

Amy Weatherbee
1.
Approval of Minutes of 6/28/07
Chairman Peter Matthews called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. and called for a motion on the minutes of the 6/28/07 meeting.

Motion by Shirley Callan seconded by Charles LoPiano to approve the minutes of the June 28, 2007 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.

2.
Review of Out of School Youth Programs

a.
Notre Dame Out of School Youth Program ESOL and CHHA/CNA

Amy Weatherbee said that the recommendation for the Notre Dame Out of School Youth Program ESOL and CHHA/CNA is to fund with programmatic review and a 5% contracting leeway for increases in minimum wages and other COLAs.
Shirley Callan raised the question of the completion rate and Amy Weatherbee said that there were two cycles and they are just now finishing with some participants still in job search.  There was discussion on the ESOL and Amy said that they are changing the requirement to be a specific ESOL score or higher, with a ceiling, to ensure the ability to meet the Common Measures Goal.  They are also changing the testing for detailed scores using the Best Literacy.  We are also requiring the provider to present a strategy for more employer connection and input from employers.  Outreach and recruitment as well as testing must be finalized with both the provider and the Career Center.

Fred Carberry wondered if the trend for CHHA/CNA training is over saturating the market and talked about a partnership with the North Shore WIB who received a Workforce Competitiveness Trust Fund Grant for training incumbent workers at participating regional nursing homes to move them up the career ladder.

Amy said that she would look at the placement rates for both youth and adult programs to see if there is a need and Chris Shannon said that there is a high turnover because these jobs are bare entry level work.


b.
LARE Out of School Youth Program Education and Electronics

Amy then reported on LARE Out of School Youth Program Education and Electronics noting that they have two additional participants starting employment today and that they have met their goal of eight placements.  The recommendation is to fund this program with no major programmatic changes and a 5% leeway for increases in minimum wages for subsidized employment and other COLAs.  They will be reviewing the entrance requirement and modify the entrance educational requirement.  They will change the requirement to be a specific ESOL score or higher, with a ceiling, to ensure the ability to meet the Common Measures Goal.
Motion by Charles LoPiano seconded by Donna Gambon to approve the FY’08 OSY Lare Education and Electronics Program in the amount of $51,450 as presented.  Motion passed.

Motion by Charles LoPiano seconded by Donna Gambon to approve the FY’08 OSY Notre Dame ESOL and CHHA/CNA Program in the amount of $60,390 as presented.  Motion passed.

3.
Haverhill Lease Discussion
Amy Weatherbee provided an overview of the lease process for the Haverhill Career Center.  She explained that they are currently on extension and that they received only one bid in response to the RFP for space.  Participants in the Proposal Review Committee were Arthur Chilingirian, Fred Carberry, Donna Gambon and Amy Weatherbee.
Discussion followed on the lack of competitive bids and the consensus of the committee was that they should rebid the space seeking the assistance of the Haverhill Mayor and Chamber of Commerce in identifying prospective bidders in order to ensure a more competitive process.

Motion by Chick LoPiano seconded by Shirley Callan to rebid the space for the Haverhill Career Center.  Motion passed.

4.
Draft Performance Information for Year End
Amy Weatherbee presented the draft performance information for the year end fourth quarter which she explained is a preliminary draft as we have until August 17th to finalize.  Going over the numbers Chris wondered if we are challenging ourselves enough.  Betty Kirk asked about why we don’t have more job orders and Donna Gambon explained that jobs are posted and accessible on the internet and if a person is not listed at our Career Center they aren’t counted.  Amy said that the Business Services Representatives are a strong unit and are working to get employers to get the information back to us on hires from our job orders.
Amy talked about participant characteristics.  She noted that since we are serving clients from Southern New Hampshire there is a plan to do a cross border job fair with Southern New Hampshire Career Center.  She talked about the WIA Title I Program and meeting the requirements.  She noted that there is carry in money from the ITAs and said that there are income requirements for eligibility.  Amy said that 85% of participants are low income and the high ratio of female to male in the TAFDC line item is due to the fact the most TAFDC folks are female.  Fred Carberry asked about reimbursement for services provided to food stamp recipients and Amy said that this is a new initiative she will be checking into.  Chris asked about the numbers of veterans and people with disabilities served.  Amy said that these are the numbers and they are working on outreach efforts.  She also mentioned the significant numbers of dislocated workers.
The Youth program goals were higher than the number of slots and are at 85%.  Little Sprouts program is filled and Amy said that we need to up the number of ITAs for youth if we are not using the funding.  Chris asked if there is other support for participants in ITAs and Amy said that there is child care, bus passes, etc.

Amy then reported that the Lucent NEG is funded through September and staff is serving both the Lucent and Smith & Nephew grants and that they will be moved entirely to Smith and Nephew if Lucent is not extended.

5.
MVWIB Lease Procurement Update
Fred Carberry reported that the MVWIB is on extension for the current office space until November 30, 2007.  Because the lease is up and we must go out to bid, Fred distributed a timeline for the RFP process for space based on procurement regulations.  He also distributed a handout on the space requirements.
Discussion on space continued and the consensus was to proceed with the RFP and for the staff Proposal Review Team to review proposals and bring their findings to the Planning Committee and then to the full MVWIB Board for approval.
6.
Adjournment
Having no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Kivell
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